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Greetings brothers and sisters in the Lord! 
 

Mary, the mother of Jesus, Joseph’s betrothed, was 

perplexed and confused about what angel Gabriel 

said to her when she was visited. Gabriel said to her, 

“The Holy Spirit will come upon you, and the power 

of the Most High will overshadow you; therefore the 

child to be born will be holy; he will be called Son of 

God. She wondered how she could bear a son. She 

was a virgin. Mary wondered why God would look 

upon her? She was a teenager, and she thought, 

there’s “. . . .nothing special about me.” We hear the 

same thought process from Elizabeth. Yet, we hear 

God speaking, “Nothing is impossible with God.”  
 

If there’s ever been a time in your life, and probably 

many times, when you’ve felt there feels to be an 

absence of God. You feel blessed, but you’d rather 

things would turn around and be different! You 

know, like you’d planned? Like you’d expected? Yet, 

God has proven to us all, time and time again, He 

knows best. And that’s how God shows us that He’s 

in control, and all those things we thought were 

impossibilities become possibilities! “All things are 

possible with God!”  
 

You’ve seen it just as I have, and I’m convinced. 

God’s children are resilient no matter how bleak and 

sketchy the circumstances look and feel. Regardless 

of the upsets, I keep looking and waiting and 

expecting. We embrace the upsets and the deep 

disappointments, the set-backs we thought we’d 

never get through, and yet, there’s this hope deep 

within. 
 

We can be nonstop just like that Energizer bunny. 

We may attempt to wear those shades temporarily   

and avoid confronting God about something in our 

lives. Fact is, we can’t do that for very long.                            

 
Truth be told, we can’t resist God! We’re buoyant 

and resilient! We bounce back. God shows us we’re 

safe, we’ll make it, the impossibilities will turn into 

possibilities!  
 

Both Mary and Elizabeth questioned God. Mary 

could have doubted God that she’d become pregnant 

even though she was a virgin, and Elizabeth was 

already shamed having been barren her entire life. 

Until, they prayed and surrendered their lives, until 

they “went into the sanctuary of God.” Then it 

became clear to them.  
 

God is was with them! Emmanuel meaning God with 

us! So whatever you feel or think you see lurking in 

the darkness for 2018, but of good cheer! God is with 

us! If you’re willing to trust God through the battles 

of your life, be assured, God is with you! God will 

give you and this church all the encouragement 

needed for 2018. Just follow the light of Christ, 

despite the darkness, and allow Christ to lead you 

looking up to that star.  
 

Star of wonder 

Star of light 

Star with royal beauty bright 

Westward leading 

Still proceeding 

Guide us to thy perfect light. 

                                   Peace and grace, Pastor DD 
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PUMC MISSION OF THE MONTH FOR JANUARY 
 

Teaching for Children’s Time — Lynwood Browning 

Frederick Rescue Mission 
Sunday, January 7th @ 9:30am 

~~~~~~~~~  ~   ~   ~   ~~~~~~~~~ 
 

FELLOWSHIP and SPECIAL WORSHIP SERVICES 

Coming up soon! 

 
 Sunday, January 14

th
 at the 9:30am — “Leadership Sunday” 

 Please all leaders be present and committee members AND  

                                    especially congregation so you know who is leading you. 

 
 Following the 9:30am worship service all leaders and those who would want 

to plan their 2018 PUMC calendar please be present at this meeting.  

                                   Thank you! 

 

 Ash Wednesday Worship service coming up soon on Wednesday,  

     February 14
th 

at 7pm in the sanctuary. Imposition of Ashes, beautiful altar, 

                                                                        choir singing, and meditation. 
                                                                      

 Dates for Lent Bible study classes are the following:  

1. Wednesday, February 21
st
 at 7pm Bible study #1 

2. Wednesday, February 28
th

 at 7pm Bible study #2 

3. Wednesday, February 7
th

 at 7pm Bible study #3 

4. Wednesday, February 14
th

 at 7pm Bible study #4 

5. Wednesday, February 21
st
 at 7pm Bible study #5 and #6  

 

Pastor DD is reviewing some books for the study. 
 

                              ~~~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~~~ 

JOIN OUR PRAYER GROUP WE COVET YOUR PRESENCE and so 
does 

GOD. Please pray with us. Starting up again on January 3rd, in the UMYF 
room in the basement of PUMC—Wednesdays @ 6PM. 



 

2018 PRAYER INITIATIVE – Please pray congregation—don’t underestimate the  

                                                                        power of prayer in our church’s life! 
                   3 THINGS TO BELIEVE—PRAY—and THANK GOD 

                Prayer Objective for PROVIDENCE UMC 

To pray, believe, and thank God for Providence to attract and keep younger families. That 
their leadership AND participation within the church would begin to allow present leaders 

the opportunity to step down and allow younger folks to step-up. 

Please pray as God would lead. 
1. See that God is, once again, making all things new. 

 άCƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΤ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŘǿŜƭƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΦ 
  See, I am doing a new thing! Now it springs up; do you     
  ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊŎŜƛǾŜ ƛǘΚέ (Isaiah 43:18-19). 
I believe God wants to motivate our present leadership to seek PUMC’s 
vision statement (“To continue to renew and grow an intergenerational and 
diverse congregation.”) in a more determined way through prayer. I want our 
church to pray specifically and hold God accountable to his word to provide 
and care for the future leadership of Providence.  
 

2. Believe and trust God. 
 Commit your way to the Lord; trust in him, and he will act. 
 (Psalm 37:5). 
ά/ƻƳƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅΦ Φ Φ Φ This is the idea of rolling our cares and suggests to 
visually picture a heavy burden that moves away from ourselves and onto 
someone else—GOD. We lay the burden on Christ to provide for our church. 
Christ alone has the resources. The burden we give to God in prayer we don’t 
have the strength or the resources to accomplish. So we lay it on Jesus—our 
burden bearer.  
 

3.    Thank God for the answer to our prayer in advance and be open to God’s 
leading. 



“And he who searches hearts knows what is the mind of the Spirit, because 
the Spirit intercedes for the saints according to the will of God” (Romans 
8:27). As the Spirit of God intercedes for us we know our prayer request is 
being presented, perfected, and performed by God. We can pray amiss, but 
let’s believe God will act according to God’s perfect will; doing so changes 
our perspective to one of trust and adds patience. 

We believe God is doing a new thing, we roll the burden onto God, and we pray 
expecting to receive according to the will of God. 

 

Frederick Rescue Mission 
During the month of January, we will be collecting winter clothing and shoes for men, 

women and children and nonperishable food for the Frederick Rescue Mission, including Faith 
House. Faith House is for homeless women and children. The clothing and shoes do not have 

to be new. Good used clothing and shoes are acceptable. All kinds of winter clothing are 
needed.  Some suggestions are:  winter coats; socks; hats; gloves; shirts; slacks; scarves; and 

lap robes. In addition to collecting for the residents, these items are provided to everyone who 
is in need.  There are two large boxes at the front of the Sanctuary for collection of winter 

clothing, shoes and nonperishable food. 
The most urgent non-perishable food items needed are:  canned vegetables and fruit; 

canned soup; cereal; tuna fish; peanut butter and jelly; spaghetti sauce and related products. 
Also, toiletries are needed, especially soap and toilet tissue. 

Financial help is urgently needed for the Frederick Rescue Mission to buy fresh food 
items. You can use an envelope on the back of the church pew, mark it: "Frederick Rescue 
Mission” and place your donation in the offering plate.    Checks should be made payable to:  

Providence U. M. Church.  You can also mail your contribution to our Financial Secretary, Julie 
Thompson, 3716  Kemptown Church Road, Monrovia, Md. 21770.  With God's Blessings. 

  

 
OPERATION GRATITUDE 

The following quote is the first paragraph of a letter from Operation Gratitude thanking our church and 
others for Christmas cards written and sent to the troops: 

“On behalf of Operation Gratitude and the heroes who receive our care packages. I thank you for your 
generous donation of 464 Christmas cards and your dedication to our mission.  Your contribution will enable 
us to send over 200,000 ‘chock full’ Care Packages this year to the tens of thousands of brave men and women 
still deployed overseas in harsh and remote areas; to their children anxiously awaiting their return; and to 
Veterans, New Recruits, First Responders, Wounded Heroes, and their Care Givers. Signed by  Kevin M. 
Schmiegel, CEO” 

We had a second shipment of 50 cards for a total of 514.  In 2018, we hope to get an earlier start on 
this project and our goal is to write 1,000 Christmas cards for the troops. 

 
 



 

CANTATA 2 017  

ñHolding On T o Christmasò 
Thank you to Sharon Warfield our Music Director  

and thank you to our CHOIR for your wonderful evening of singing.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



    
         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                MERRY  

                C 

                H 

                R 

                I 

                S 

                T          AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL  

                M       Thank you for being a part of our celebration                                          

                A          for the birth of Christ. We look for the             

                S          Second Coming as we prepare and serve.  
                                                             

 

 

COME THOU 

LONG 

EXPECTED 

JESUS 

 

BORN TO 

SET 

THY 
PEOPLE 

FREE 



                                                                                                                                                      12/1/17                                                                                                                                                  

OUR HOME-BOUND FRIENDS 
 

It is our duty at Christians to keep in touch with our home-bound friends.  You can do that through visitation, 

telephone calls and greeting cards.  Their names, addresses and telephone numbers are listed below.   

 

 Marlene Brandenburg    Dorothy Humphrey 

 26501 Mullinix Mill Rd.   4404 Noah Ct. 

 Mt. Airy, MD  21771    Mt. Airy, MD  21771 

 240-457-7865     301-865-3761 

 

 Rosemary Clark    Betty Isaacs 

 3401 Silver Maple Drive   Country Meadows, Rm. 145 

 Monrovia, MD  21770   5955 Quinn Orchard Road 

 301-831-9268     Frederick, MD  21704 

       240-575-5581 

 Betty Cochran 

 12518 Fingerboard Road   Irwin “Buck” Isaacs 

 Monrovia, MD  21770   Country Meadows, Rm. N08 

 301-253-2605     5957 Quinn Orchard Road 

       Frederick, MD  21704 

 Betty Day     240-575-5246 

 c/o Scott Day 

4037 Lander Road    Edna Nettles 

Jefferson, MD  21755    Glade Valley Nursing Center, Rm. 313A 

      56 W. Frederick St. 

Almeda Geisler     Walkersville, MD  21793 

4909 Old Bartholows Rd. 

Mt. Airy, MD  21771 

301-865-0225 

(Effective 1/4/18 thru spring-- 

3617 Tournament Drive 

 Palmdale, CA  93551)  
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SENIOR 

SOCIAL  

NEWS  
Wednesday, January 10, 12:00 NOON (note time change) -  What is Hospice? 

 

Hospice is a patient-centered, family-oriented approach to care for anyone in the advanced stages of a 
life-limiting illness. By combining careful pain and symptom management with spiritual and emotional 
support, hospice enables patients to live out the remainder of their days in comfort and dignity, 
surrounded by those they love. Hospice care neither hastens death nor prolongs life, but allows the 
illness to take its natural course. 

 

HOSPICE 101 – The myths and the facts.  Whatever YOU want to know.  Kelly Yudt, Social Worker, 
and Adrian Morrow, Physician and Community Relations Coordinator, from Carroll Hospice will give it 
to us straight.  What they tell us is relative to Frederick County as well.  Please come with any and all 
questions.  Let's have a BIG turn-out for our guests. 
 
 Pot luck lunch.  Meat & drinks provided.   
 

It's a new year!  Resolve to come to the Senior Social.  We want YOU! 

Future Dates: February 14 

 March 14 

~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~ 
 

Words to Remember: 
 

Father in heaven, please help us give to others a small taste 

of the mercy and kindness You are forever offering us. 

 
 

 



CHURCH DINNER SURVEY RESULTS 

From the middle of October through the end of November, members of our congregation were given 
the opportunity to vote regarding the Fried Chicken and County Ham Church Dinner, which has been 
traditionally held during the month of August.  The choices for voting were: 

a.  Have the Fried Chicken and Country Ham Dinner as a “Sit-Down Dinner,” (including Carry-Outs). 
b.  Have the Fried Chicken and Country Ham Dinner as a “Carry-Out Dinner only.” 
c. Neither of the above. 

Twenty one members of the congregation responded as follows:  

 16 voted for “a” above 

 3 voted for “b” above 

 2 voted for “c” above 

There have been several suggestions as to the date of the 2018 Fried Chicken and Country Ham Dinner. 
The Church Planning Committee will be meeting on Sunday, January 14, 2018 to plan the activities for the New 
Year.  The Planning Committee will make the decision during that meeting. 

KID’S PAGE 
 

 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwir3bLCgrLYAhWvRt8KHU3gAVoQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/516788125969345242/&psig=AOvVaw2T0smQTHBFSrI8g0ZqZERB&ust=1514733028901681


MONTHLY EVENTS 
 

Tuesday, January 2
nd

 – UMW 7:00pm 

Wednesday, January 3
rd

 – Prayer Group 6:00pm 

Thursday, January 4
th

 – Choir 7:00pm 

Friday, January 5
th

 – Browningsville Band 6:30-10:00pm 

Saturday, January 6
th

 – Julie 11:00 – 4:00pm 

Monday, January 8
th

 – Boy Scouts 6:30-8:30pm 

Tuesday, January 9
th

 – Finance 7:00pm 

Wednesday, January 10
th

 – Senior Social 12:00noon (Note Time Change) 

Wednesday, January 10
th

 – Prayer Group 6:00pm 

Thursday, January 11
th

 – Choir 7:00pm 

Friday, January 12
th

 – Browningsville Band 6:30-10:00pm 

Sunday, January 14
th

 – Planning Meeting following the 9:30am Worship Service 

Monday, January 15
th

 – Boy Scouts 6:30-8:30pm 

Tuesday, January 16
th

 – Trustees 7:00m 

Wednesday, January 17
th

 – Prayer Group 6:00pm 

Thursday, January 18
th

 – Choir 7:00pm 

Friday, January 19
th

 – Browningsville Band 6:30-10:00pm 

Monday, January 22
nd

 – Boy Scouts 6:30-8:30pm 

Wednesday, January 24
th

 – Prayer Group 6:00pm 

Thursday, January 25
th

 – Choir 7:00pm 

Friday, January 26
th

 – Browningsville Band 6:30-10:00pm 

Monday, January 29
th

 – Boy Scouts 6:30-8:30pm 

Tuesday, January 30
th

 – SPPR 6:00m 

Wednesday, January 31
st
 – Prayer Group 6:00pm 

 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 
January 1st – Charlotta Miller 
January 3rd – Becky Broyles 
January 8th – Kelly Moore, Evelyn Justice 
January 11th – Morgan Cochran 
January 13th – Nancy Walther 
January 14th – Ruth Giannas                                                    
January 15th – Ashleigh Boteler, Sarah Hudgins 
January 18th – Melissa Compton 
January 22nd – Brandon Comer, Lee & Christina Smith 13th anniversary 
January 25th – Richard Thompson 
January 26th – Barbara Pfister 
January 30th – Rhonda Duvall, Dan Walther 
January 31st – Richard Pickett 
 

Early February Birthday and Anniversaries 
 

February 3rd – Alec Ellis 
February 8th – Melvin & Patricia Newcomer 60th anniversary 
February 9th – Lauren Haller 
 


